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At G. C. Burkhead Elementary, we believe that all children can and will learn.  To ensure that all children reach their maximum potential—“We find success in each one, some way, every day.”

Hal Bender, Principal

Site-Based Council Report

2018-19
Council Members:
Hal Bender, Principal/Chair

Angie Isaacs, Teacher Representative

Michelle Richardson, Teacher Representative

Regina Boone, Teacher Representative

Emily Johnson, Parent Representative

Amanda Yates, Parent Representative

2018-19 Committees
Curriculum/Instruction

Chair: Holly Moberly - Leslie Rivera, Paige Prindle, Jamie Morning, Regina Boone 
Language Arts/Writing

Chair: Sara Bollinger – Jessica Berthold, Kim Thompson, Emily Ott, Dana Wilson, Neysa McInteer
Special Education

Chair: Jerrianne Hatfield – Amber Stephens, Dawnna Macmahan, Davisa Fogle, Mary Horn, Catrina Pickerell, Emily Maxwell, Casey Goodman
Science

Chair: Jennifer Sullenbarger – Shannon Stewart, Kim Mouser, Kim Shoemake

Social Studies

Chair: Michelle Richardson – Hal Bender, Krista Dowell

Learning Environment

Chair: Kelly Goodman – Angie Isaacs, Ginger Goodwine, Alisa Nichols, Sara Bollinger
Technology

Chair: Monica Crim – Lorie Ott, Carrie Skaggs, Tonya Robinson, Ashley Hawkins, Angie Brown, Rachel Will
Arts & Humanities

Chair: Anita Riggs – Josh Johnson, Hal Bender, Aaron Dale
Areas the SBDM Addressed:

· Data Analysis: Worked with other schools within the district on various ways to collect and analyze data, as well as provide feedback and celebrate success.

· We updated the School Wellness policy. Mr. Johnson implemented and updated SBDM throughout the year on his “Minds in Motion” pilot for KSI interventions in grades K-1. 
· Reviewed monthly budget to ensure that all allocated funds were spent on the current student body. Less emphasis this year on programs and greater emphasis on using Title budget for additional staffing.
· Shared Walkthrough data

· Continued integration of technology by purchase of Chromebook cart.
· Gathered and presented feedback on our three primary computer programs: Compass Learning, Reading Counts, and Reflex Math

· Reviewed PBIS data and received updates on program changes

Goals for 2018-19:
G. C. Burkhead’s goals are for continuous improvement in all areas.  Our Comprehensive School Improvement Plan outlines strategies and activities for focusing on student success.  Instructional rounds and walk-throughs were utilized to assess practices and an intentional focus was placed on data analysis. Our target this year was to meet students where they were in the learning process. We adjusted the number of common assessments given school wide to find an appropriate balance that limited instructional disruptions, but still gave staff a guide as to where students were. After conducting monthly scrimmage testing, teachers analyzed the data and gave specific feedback to each student. 
Curriculum/Instruction/Assessment:

This year we continued our previous focus on the effectiveness of our small-group instruction. Walkthroughs were used monthly to gauge the effectiveness of not just certified teachers, but all staff who were working with kids. We provided specific feedback to instructional aides, Title I staff, and ESS on their effectiveness of teaching, rather than performing non-instructional tasks given to them by the classroom teacher. Our goal for the future is to ensure that all staff are directly working with students in some manner. We have established a plan in place for next year to enable all staff to have an additional staff member in their rooms for at least part of the Reading and Math times. 
Achieving K-PREP/NCLB Goals and Enhancing Student Achievement:

In addition to common assessments, we used MAP assessments to gauge student progress in reading and math.  MAP data was used to identify student strengths/weaknesses, and to provide interventions and enrichment opportunities for students.  Assessment data (formative and summative) will be used to identify students targeted for additional assistance in reading and math. All grades are now using either data boards or notebooks to tracks student data and encourage students to keep track of their progress as well. Many students then conducted student led conferences.  More teachers plan on doing this next year.  ESS was provided during the day.  We used extension money to provide after school tutoring for at risk students.  
Results from KPREP showed slight increases in Reading and Math across the board. However, we have not yet met our target for our GAP population, specifically students who qualify for special education services. We saw an almost double in the percentage of 5th grade students who scored either proficient or distinguished in the area of Writing. 

Success Stories

We are very proud of the accomplishments achieved this year at GC Burkhead. We continued that excellent family involvement event with several others that were well attended throughout the year. These include our Family Wellness Night, Burkoween, and Title I Math Night. Every grade level conducted after-school student-led conferences that were well attended. We also had a mother/son date night in the Spring.

Neysa McInteer, a 3rd grade teacher, was nominated for the Excel Award. Our school climate continues to be one of our strong points. Our Learning Environment and Monthly Learning Clubs continue to help establish relationships that reached beyond the normal grade-level teacher-student bond. Our Academic Team was Region champions. The BETA Club finished in the top 10 state –wide for their Pennies for Patients drive. 
Vacancies Filled:
Emily Ott- 4th grade Teacher
Lauren Sylvester-Preschool

Deb Stults – Preschool Assistant

Winston West – Preschool Assistant 
Kayla Pullin – Kindergarten Teacher
Casey Goodman – Special Education
Greg Johnson – Instructional Assistant
Sasha Pyles – Instructional Assistant

Michelle Salajck – Instructional Assistant

Heather Brown – Kindergarten Assistant

Sarah Thompson – Instructional Assistant

Tracy Wilson – PASS Assistant

GCB Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report

	
Name of Fundraiser

	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	School Pictures
	3695.24
	Money swept into Fund 22 account for the use of purchasing additional items needed for school

	Yearbook Sales
	
	No profit

	5th Grade Chocolate Sales
	2060.00
	Funds used for 5th grade student farewell activities

	Spirit Wear Sale
	367.34
	Funds used for 5th grade student trip and 5th grade farewell activities

	McDonald’s Night
	
	PTA 

	Kroger Community Rewards
	
	PTA 

	Box Tops
	
	PTA

	Mr. Gatti’s Spirit Night
	
	PTA

	Zaxby’s Night 
	
	PTA

	Charleston Wrap
	
	PTA

	Burger King
	
	PTA

	Texas Roadhouse Gift Cards
	1550.00
	Funds used for 5th grade class trip


